
From: Packard, Clark <ClarkPackard@gov.sc.gov> 
To:

Date: 9/25/2014 1:56:47 PM 
Subject: Governor's Executive Budget Meeting

Good afternoon. My name is Clark Packard and I work as a budget and policy staffer for Governor Haley. As part of
formulating the FY 2015-16 Executive Budget, we are scheduling annual budget meetings between state agencies and 
the Governor's Office. You are invited to schedule a meeting from 9:00 to 12:00 any day from Oct. 13th-17th. The 
meeting will take place in the first floor conference room of the Wade Hampton building. Agencies will receive time 
slots on a first-come, first-served basis.

Please contact me with any questions or concerns by responding to this email or calling my direct line at
803.734.0324. We look forward to the discussion.

Thanks,

Clark Packard
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